
 
 

 

 
Ontario Energy  
Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Telephone: 416-481-1967 
Facsimile:   416-440-7656 
Toll free:   1-888-632-6273 

 
Commission de l’énergie 
de l’Ontario 
C.P. 2319 
27e étage  
2300, rue Yonge 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
Téléphone:   416-481-1967 
Télécopieur: 416-440-7656 
Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273 

 

 
 

BY E-MAIL 
 
February 9, 2017 
 
Geoffrey Sutton  
Chief Financial Officer 
Northern Ontario Wires Inc.  
P.O. Box 640 
153 Sixth Avenue 
Cochrane ON  P0L 1C0 
 
 
Dear Mr. Sutton:  
 
Re: Northern Ontario Wires Inc.  
 2017 Rates 
 Settlement Conference Scheduling  

Board File No. EB-2016-0096 
 
The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) received a letter from the School Energy Coalition 
(SEC) on February 7, 2017. In the letter, SEC requested that the start of the Settlement 
Conference for Northern Ontario Wires’ 2017 rates proceeding be delayed by one day 
due to the unavailability of its counsel.  
 
SEC noted that it spoke with Northern Ontario Wires and the other intervenors in the 
proceeding and all parties indicated that they have no concerns with SEC’s request.  
 
The OEB will grant SEC’s request to reschedule the Settlement Conference. The 
Settlement Conference will begin on February 23, 2017 at 9:30 a.m. in the OEB’s 
offices. If necessary, the Settlement Conference will continue on February 24, 2017 (in 
the OEB’s offices) and February 27, 2017 (via teleconference).   
 
The remainder of the schedule set out in Procedural Order No. 1, dated November 29, 
2016, remains unchanged.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary  
 
cc: All Parties in EB-2016-0096 


